June 5, 2014

Ted Musgrave

City of Portland

Recreation & Facilities Management

239 Park Ave

Portland  ME  04102

Dear Ted,

This year’s event will be held on Sunday October 5th. with a start time of 7:45 am.  We are reverting back to our “old” course of  2012.  We are expecting 3,500+ participants this year as well as hundreds of spectators.

The course:

A 6am start for walkers and a 7:45 am start for all others

Runners will proceed out Baxter Boulevard to a left onto Bates Street, cross Washington Avenue to Veranda Street to Route One and into Falmouth via Martins Point Bridge.  All runners to return via Martins Point Bridge to Veranda Street to a right onto Sherwood, cross Presumpscot Street to a left onto East Kidder, cross Washington Ave to West Kidder, enter Payson Park and proceed to Baxter Boulevard an on to the start/finish at the Forest Ave end of Baxter.  (aside from last year, this is the same course that has been run for the past 12 years)
You should have already a Certificate of Insurance and its endorsement page.  The certificate mentions and covers our two banners.  A certificate has been mailed to A & M Partners as the Congress Street banner is attached to their property.

Signage will be set up along Baxter Boulevard & Payson Park two weeks prior to announce the closures that will take place.

Packing for race participants is at USM and surrounding streets, the AAA Building parking lot on Marginal Way also.  We will post no parking in the Hannaford Plaza.

Port-a-potties will be located in the parking lot area  where the radio tower is located and in the Hannaford Plaza.  Tents will be erected, two next to Pedro Little League Field and 3-4 across the street on private property, of which we already have permission from the owners.
Again, we request the following closures:

5 am to 2pm – Baxter Boulevard from Preble Street Extension to Bates

5 am to 3pm – Baxter Boulevard between Forest Avenue & Preble Street Ext

5 am to 2pm – Payson Park

5 am to 2pm – West Kidder Street

Location and quantity of city owned barricades, along with the number of police officers required for the event can be discussed at our usual September meeting.

A portion of our proceeds, as usual, benefit local non profits.  Our selected beneficiary for both 2014 and 2015 is The Robbie Foundation (Providing funding for families with children of all developmental disabilities to buy adaptive equipment, therapy treatments etc)

Today, I have mailed/submitted applications for the tent permit, temporary food license and single concert application.

All correspondence regarding The Maine Marathon should be addressed to the address listed in the header.  I can also be reached at the above email address, work 797-6771 x133 or cell 749-9160.

Regards,

Howard Spear

Event Coordinator

cc: 

Bob Aube, Bonnie Topham, Kathy Bowe – Co Directors

Michael Reali, Maine Marathon Race Committee

Michael Bobinsky, PPW

Police Chief Michael Sauschuck

Sgt Aaron Pepin – PPD

Deputy Chief Terry Walsh, PFD

Mayor Michael Brennan

City Manager Mark Rees

Mark Lamontagne, Portland Bayside Little League

Manager – Hannaford

John Padavano, DO, Orthopaedic Center of NE

